SWINTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD
ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE MEETING HELD ON 22ND MARCH 2011
PRESENT :
Councillor Dawson in the Chair



Councillors O’Neill, Balkind and Lea
Marie Shields (Neighbourhood Manager), Tim Littlemore (Central Locality Manager), Angela Arthur (Skills & Work Commissioning Team), Kevin Brady (Assistant Chief Executive), Janice Lowndes (PCT), Maggie Heavey (IYSS),  Inspector R Findlow (GMP), Bernadette Morrison (City West), Helen Oldland (Democratic Services)
	ITEM
	DECISION
	ACTION TO BE TAKEN BY



	1.
Introductions and Apologies for Absence.
	Apologies submitted from Councillors Warner, Ferguson, Hinds, Dr R Stewart, Tim Field and Paul Bland. 

	Noted.

	2.        Minutes from the meeting held on 11th January 2011 
	Approved as a true and correct record.
	

	3          Matters Arising

	Item no 2 ;- Neighbourhood priorities
Marie Shields stated that the agenda would focus upon the Swinton neighbourhood priority to tackle antisocial behaviour and the partnership work underway to address this. Members would be updated on the work currently being undertaken in this area. 
Item no 2;- Swinton/Moorside High School BSF Proposal
It was noted that, since the last meeting, the outline planning application had been agreed, but approval was outstanding on the application for Academy status made by the Swinton High School. 
Concerns had been expressed with regard to the infrastructure that would be needed around the new school build in order to ensure that the impacts on transport in the vicinity were kept to a minimum. 
Item No 3;- Changes in the NHS
It was agreed that an update on this item would be included on the agenda for the next meeting. 

Item no 4;- Financial Inclusion

Further to the request made for a feasibility study on establishing a collection point for the River Valley Credit Union in the local area, Marie Shields confirmed that a meeting was scheduled with regard to this. 

Item no 5;- Working Neighbourhood Team Update 
Councillor Lea mentioned the excellent events that were ongoing as part the Swinton Lions Project. 

	

	4.      Partnership Work to tackle Antisocial Behaviour
· Partnership weeks of action

· Hate Crime Awareness week

· Educational work

· Community cohesion/reassurance
	Marie Johnson confirmed that the CCTV on the Valley Estate was scheduled to be live from week commencing 4th April.
Inspector Findlow gave an update with regard to the general overall reduction in crime rates, highlighting the significant drop (25%) in antisocial behaviour incidents being reported to the police. He explained the many varied incidents that constitute antisocial behaviour and the ways in which the police both identify and support potential and vulnerable victims. Inspector Findlow highlighted the successful partnership work that was helping to drive the figures down and the better, more efficient ways in which the police work was being completed. He was of the opinion that the biggest challenges were sustaining the reduced crime levels, in the current financial climate and developing and maintaining the confidence of the public.
Councillor O’Neill highlighted two issues with regard to the Environmental Services and Kevin Brady clarified the procedures that were in place to deal with these. 
Thanks were passed onto Inspector Findlow for the excellent work his team were doing, and continued to do in reducing the levels of crime. 
Marie Shields gave a presentation informing members of the many initiatives that partners were delivering around the area. These included ;-
· Action weeks on the Valley and the Clifton estates, in conjunction with the detached Youth Service.

· Home visits with the Working Neighbourhood Outreach team.

· Educational work in partnership with Salix Homes, City West and Youth Services

· Peer Education scheme

· Hate Crime Awareness week of activities

· Community Cohesion

· Swinton Lions project. 

She gave particular mention to the Detached Youth Service has they had been very pro-active in their service delivery which had resulted in some excellent outcomes for the young people involved. 

	

	5.         Working Neighbourhood Team      
            Update.
	Angela Arthur gave a presentation which updated members with the figures for the five super output areas in relation to numbers applying for Job Seekers Allowance (JSA) and benefit claimants. 

Discussions ensued with regard to the impact that the proposed welfare changes would have upon the residents of the area and in particular reduced opportunities for young people. 
Highlights included the reducing number of young people classed as NEET (Not In Education or Training) thanks to the excellent Headstart training project, Swinton Tales, Youth Committee and the impact of the Future Jobs Fund (FJF). A briefing note was handed out to members in regard to the FJF and its impact upon youth unemployment across Greater Manchester. The need to continue this initiative in Salford, but with fewer resources and therefore smaller numbers was also discussed. 
	

	6.        Any Other Business.
	There was no any other business. 
	

	7.         Date, Time and Agenda items for the Next Meeting
	Tuesday 24th May 2011 at 5.30pm in Committee Room 1, Civic Centre, Swinton.

Items for inclusion on the next agenda were identified as being;-

· BSF Update

· NHS – Health priorities update

· Report from City West Housing Trust
The members were thanked for attending and the meeting was closed at 7.20pm
	


Papers also included;- 
                                     Swinton and Pendlebury community newsletter spring 2011
     Hate Crime Awareness week leaflet 21 – 27 March 2011

     Briefing note Future Jobs Fund March 2011 
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